
Subject: CVA Meeting Minutes – September 13, 2025 

Dear Members, 

The Colonial Virginia Aeromodelers held its regular business meeting on Saturday, 
September 13, 2025 at the flying field. The meeting was called to order by Randy Rogers at 
1:00 PM with 17 members present. 

Election of 2025–2026 Officers 

The nominating committee presented the following slate of officers, which was elected 
without opposition: 

• President: Mark Motter 

• Vice President: Fred Hill 

• Treasurer: Jon Persons 

• Secretary: Harold Francis 

Mark thanked and acknowledged Randy Rogers for his dedicated service as President 
during challenging times over the past several years. 

Minutes 

The minutes from the August meeting were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report – Jon Persons 

• One new member: Sean Minor 

• Expenses: 

o $199 – Web services 

o $45.61 – Gas 

o $116 – SB Cox (noted as an increase from last month) 

• Reports were given on the operating fund, mower fund, and Edward Jones accounts. 

• The yearly budget will be reported in October. Members with budget requests 
should contact Jon. 

• A motion passed to keep Randy Rogers, Mark Motter, and Fred Hill as signees on 
the Edward Jones account. 

Old Business 



• Bill Talbot is arranging equipment to change the windsock. 

• General discussion was held on proper care and maintenance of the deck wheels of 
the two mowers. 

• Applications for Sean Minor and Dave Stark were approved. 

New Business 

• None. 

Activities 

• The October business meeting will be held on Saturday, October 11, 2025, 
preceded by a picnic. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 PM. 

Best regards, 
Fred Hill 
Acting Secretary, Colonial Virginia Aeromodelers 

 


